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How to reach us…. 

 

Church Office 

507-235-5382 

Hours:  

Tuesday—Friday 

9:30-12:30 p.m. 

 

E-mail 

ucc319@frontiernet.net 

 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

First Congregational UCC 
319 Downtown Plaza 
Fairmont, MN  56031 

WHEELCHAIR 

December 2019 

       Rev. Cory Germain 

      Office Hours: 

  Tuesday  9:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 

  Wednesday 12:30 p.m. through                  

  evening meetings & activities 

  Thursday 9:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 

  Friday   9:30 a.m.—12:30 p.m. 

  Rev. Cory’s phone: 507-399-8282 

Worship Hours  

Sunday School 9:15  

Opportunities for all ages through adult! 

Worship 10:30 

Communion the first Sunday of  
every month.   
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The Reverend’s Ruminations  

The blessings and responsibilities of being a Christian have been on my mind recently.  As I write this, 
we’re in the midst of a busy week preparing for our annual Fall Festival Ham Loaf Dinner (at a new 
date and time).  It takes a lot of work—and no small bit of organization—to bring together an event like 
this, but when I see Heritage Hall filled with church and community members enjoying a great meal 
and    supporting our church financially, I am reminded of the blessing of leading an active and vibrant 
church.  Members of our church, both young and old, diligently carry out the responsibilities of  
advertising, preparation, serving, and cleanup—and deserve our heartfelt thanks for making it a  
welcoming and   delicious dinner.  Their efforts help our church continue to put its best foot forward in 
our community.  If you didn’t have a chance to be involved this time around, please plan to volunteer 
next time!  Blessings and responsibilities go hand in hand. 
 
As I visited and shared communion with our members at Ingleside, Goldfinch Estates, Woodland  
Manor, and Lakeview Care Center (as well as a home visit) over the last few weeks, I was again  
reminded of the blessings of being a Christian (and specifically United Church of Christ).  It was  
evident in the camaraderie we enjoyed, as well as our common belief in the importance of the  
sacraments. 
 
In many of these locations, we sit together around a table or even a comfortable living room setting 
and share “communion” in two senses: we take part in the blessed sacrament of the Lord’s Supper, 
but we also spend time catching up on ideas, opinions, and feelings about our own lives and the life of 
the church.  Many times our members long to be able to visit the church building again, but more often 
they wish they could see their old friends from the congregation.  Do you notice the implied responsi-
bility that accompanies the blessing of our many devoted older church members? 
 
At the beginning of last month (amidst the normal busy-ness of church and community activities)  
several of the ladies of our congregation volunteered to support the family of Bill Norman as both they 
and we grieved his passing.  The funeral and reception were held at Lakeview Care Center in this 
case, but our members stepped forward to share the church’s love by serving the coffee and bars—
and of course many hugs and kind words with Bev and the rest of the family.   What more poignant 
illustration of the awesome blessing and important responsibility of being a Christian, than to gather 
around the loved ones of one of our own members as they encounter the reality of death? 
 
Jesus spoke many times of both the blessing and the responsibility of being a Christian.  In the Gospel 
of Mark he says: “…but whoever wishes to become great among you must be your servant, and  
whoever wishes to be first among you must be slave of all.  For the Son of Man came not to be served 
but to serve, and to give his life a ransom for many” (10:43-44).  Our dual responsibility is to serve 
both Christ and those who are in need; but the blessing we know as Christians is that our Savior  
Jesus died for us, rose in glory, and continues to serve at the right hand of God for all eternity. 
 
As you reflect on the blessings and responsibilities of being a Christian, would you prayerfully consider 
serving in a more active role at First Congregational United Church of Christ for a time?  We are in the 
process of seeking board and council members for a new term, but always need short-term help in the 
way of kitchen workers, singers, Christmas decorators, or scripture readers as well.  It may take a  
village to raise a child, but it takes an entire congregation to keep a church functional and vibrant! 
       
       Yours in Christ, 

       Rev. Cory Germain 

Have you set up a FREE RightNow Media account through our church and started checking out all the 

amazing Christian videos, studies, classes, and children’s content available to you?  You are invited to 

share this link with a friend as well—it’s a great opportunity to talk about our church with them while you 

offer nourishment for their Christian walk! 

If not, just type in the address below on your favorite internet browser: 

https://www.rightnow.org/Account/Invite/FCONG 



 
 

Council Minutes 
For 

First Congregational Church UCC 
11-20-2019 

 
The meeting was called to order by Moderator, Catherine Johnson.  Pastor Germain 
led in devotion and prayer. 
Members present were MaryDon Kislingbury, Catherine Johnson, Dave Adams,  
Larry Thompson, Julie Elliott, Deb Thate Cory Hainey, Dave Meschke and Marilyn 
Forstrom.  Ex-Officio Pastor Cory Germain and Finance Board representative,  
Joanne Eisenbarger 
Not present were Ellen Germain and Robbin Celandar 
 
Minutes of the September meeting were approved as printed. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Dave Meschke reported.  Being 92% of the way through 2019, 
we have received just 72% of pledges.  A donation has been received to replace the 
furnace on  
balcony floor.  Thank you!!!  Motion was m/s/c to receive the report. 
Pastor’s Report:  Pastor Cory reported on his monthly activities including Starfish 
aid,  
sermon prep, communion for shut ins, related meetings, and NG Drill days.  Pastor 
will be participating in a community Blue Christmas service at Grace Lutheran. 
Board Reports 
 CE – Christmas program will be held December 15. 
 Diaconate – The Board met in November and addressed usual activities 
 Facilities – No meeting 
 Hospitality – Busy baking cookies, Sunday morning treats will be moved to the 
                                2

nd
 Sunday of the month to alleviate congestion in the copy room. 

 Mission – Requesting that board sign up for their community room date ASAP. 
 Worship – Will be decorating for Christmas on Sunday, 12-1, following worship 
Old Business:   
 Budget Committee:  Dave Meschke presented the proposed budget arrived at 
by the Committee.  After much thoughtful discussion of the proposed budget and 
some forward thinking/brainstorming, the motion was m/s/c to approve the budget.  It 
will be offered to the congregation and voted on at the annual meeting.  Thanks to 
the Budget Committee! 
 Nominating Committee:  Julie shared the slate of officers so far with six       
remaining opens.  The Committee will continue to recruit but the slate must be      
published and made available to the congregation on Sunday, November 24 and will 
be voted on Sunday, December 8.  Thank you to the Committee! 
New Business:  Date for the 2020 Annual Meeting was set for January 19.  It will be 
held following worship with a Potluck after. 
 
The meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, December 18 at 
5:30 p.m. 
 

Respectfully Submitted 

Marilyn Forstrom, Clerk 

 



Election Meeting Notice 
Our annual Election of Officers will take place at 
the start of our 10:30 Worship service on Decem-
ber 8, 2019.  A tentative slate of officers will be 
available in the back of the church by November 
24th.  At the “congregational conversation” held 
after church on 11/10/19 we discussed  reducing 
the number of people needed by combining the 
Finance Board with the Church Council, and mak-
ing the remaining Board Liaison slots members of 
their respective boards.  IE-Each board will have 6 
members, one of whom will be chosen by the 
board to be the Council Liaison, rather than our 
current structure of 6 members plus an additional 
elected Liaison. We are going to try that this year 
and see how well it works. 
 
With those changes, as of the date this is being 
written we still have 9 slots to fill: Moderator, 
Vice Moderator, Treasurer, three spots on Chris-
tian Ed, one spot on Diaconate, one spot on Mis-
sions, and one spot on Worship.  The Moderator, 
Vice Moderator and Treasurer are probably the 
most important, but will probably be the most 
difficult to fill.  While they do take some time, 
none of them are really that difficult, and you 
have lots of good support.  Duties include: 
 
Vice Moderator:  Three year commit-
ment.   Chairs Council meetings in the Modera-
tors absence, Helps with various tasks in coopera-
tion with the Moderator/Council, becomes Mod-
erator in the 2nd year of their term, and Past 
Moderator the 3rd year. 
 
Moderator:  Since we have not had a Vice Moder-
ator this year, this will become a 2 year commit-
ment.   Chairs Council Meetings and Congrega-
tional meetings, determines meeting agendas, 

Coordinates with Pastor and Board Chairs to en-
sure communication and cooperation, Reports to 
the congregation as needed, including summary 
for the year in the Annual Report. Becomes Past 
Moderator. 
 
Treasurer:  Three year commitment. Attend coun-
cil meetings and give a report on the church fi-
nances, Reports in the newsletter at least quar-
terly-preferably monthly, Recaps the year for the 
Annual report, Signs and mail checks (about 2 
times per month),  Meet with investment agent 
to review investments and renew CD”S (Maybe a 
phone call once per month),  Helps pre-
pare Church Budget,  Gets money for 
the cash box for church fund raisers.  The assis-
tant Treasurer (Jodi Kuhlers) writes all the checks, 
does all or the “book keeping” tasks and actually 
runs the financial reports needed for the Council 
meetings. 
 
Please prayerfully consider each of these oppor-
tunities to help serve our church and contact me 
if you have questions or would consider serv-
ing.  Serving on a board is a great way to gain 
more knowledge of how the church actually 
works and how much we do to serve others.  It’s 
also a great way to make new friends.   
 
Thank you for your ongoing support. 
 
Julie Elliott 
Past Moderator 
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Date Memory/Honor of Designation From 

27-Oct Mildred Brodt Birthday  Jane Kotewa 

27-Oct Thanks to Ruth Ann Jones  Jim Bock 

3-Nov Memory of Bill Norman  James & Judy Barke 

3-Nov John Holstine Birthday Starfish Ann Hartmann 

3-Nov Donna & Dean Grotte Anniversary Starfish Ann Hartmann 

3-Nov Memory of Bill Norman  Maynard Jagodzinske 

10-Nov Memory of Joyce Stusse Starfish Cindy & Jon Anderson 

10-Nov Memory of Bill Norman  David Meschke 

17-Nov Memory of Keith Gieske Starfish Steve & Janine Draper 



The annual UCC Choir Concert 
will be Sunday, December 22   
during the worship service. Please 
come and support our choir---
they work hard and appreciate 
your attendance. This year our 
title is “Give Us Peace, O Lord"   

- Joyce Jorgenson 

December 1 
Diaconate: Eric B. Johnson    
Head Usher: Larry Thompson 
Acolytes: Tara Thedens                                                      
Reader: Abigail Roiger 
Greeters: Abigail Roiger and Donna Grotte 

     December 8 
     Diaconate: Eric B. Johnson  
     Head Usher: Brad Cone  

Acolytes: Sophia Brummond 
Reader: Alice Maday 
Greeters:  George and Ruth Ann Jones 

     December 15 
     Diaconate: Eric B. Johnson      
     Head Usher: Eric B. Johnson  

Acolytes: Tara Thedens                                                      
Reader: Deb Adams 
Greeters: Don & Shelby Marks 

 

December 22 
Diaconate: Eric B. Johnson                                                       
Head Usher: Cory Hainy 
Reader: Ellen Germain 
Greeters: Bill & Pat Cowing 
 
December 24 
Diaconate: Eric B. Johnson                                                        
Head Usher: George Jones 
Reader: Cynthia Celander 
Greeters: Volunteers Appreciated 
 
December 29 
Diaconate: Eric B. Johnson                                                         
Head Usher: Robbin Celander  
Reader: Joanne Eisenbarger 
Greeters: Tranna Urban and Dolores Gronewald  
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The Worship Board would like to thank Ann Hartmann for going 

above and beyond.  Ann has washed, sanitized and restocked our 

"Busy Bags" for the enjoyment of children attending our worship 

services.  Thank you Ann, much appreciated! 





The "four calling birds" were the 
four Gospels which sing the song of 
salvation through Jesus Christ. 
 
The "five golden rings" were the 
first five books of the Bible also called 
the "Books of Moses". 
 
The "six geese a-laying" were the 
six days of creation. 
 
The "seven swans a swimming" 
were the "seven gifts of the Holy 
Spirit". (I Corinthians 12:8-11;  
Romans 12, Ephesians 4;  
I Peter 4:10-11). 
 
The "eight maids a milking" were 
the eight beatitudes. 
 
The "nine ladies dancing" were 
nine fruits of the Holy Spirit. 
(Galatians 5:22 & 23) 
 
The "ten lords a-leaping" were the 
Ten Commandments. 
The "eleven pipers piping" were 
the eleven faithful disciples. 
 
The "twelve drummers drum-
ming" were the twelve points of the 
Apostles' Creed. 
 
So, the next time you hear "The 12 
Days of Christmas", consider how this 
otherwise non-religious sounding 
song had its origins in the Christian 
faith. 
 

The 12 Days of Christmas -- The 

Rest of the Story 

When most people hear of "The 12 
Days of Christmas", they think of the 
song. This song had its origins as a 
teaching tool to instruct young people 
in the meaning and content of the 
Christian faith. 
Each of the items in the song repre-
sents something of religious signifi-
cance. The hidden meaning of each gift 
was designed to help young Christians 
learn their faith. The song goes, "On 
the first day of Christmas my true love 
gave to me..." 
 
The "true love" represents God and 
the "me" who receives these presents 
is the Christian. Here you go: 
 
The "partridge in a pear tree" was 
Jesus Christ who died on a tree as a 
gift from God. 
 
The "two turtle doves" were the Old 
and New Testaments - another gift 
from God. 
 
The "three French hens" were faith, 
hope and love - the three gifts of the 
Spirit that abide (I Corinthians 13). 
 
 



 

 

 

Sunday, December 1st— 

Gingerbread crafts, breakfast 
 

ALL KIDS WELCOME! 
    

Sunday, December 15th 

  Children’s Christmas Program 

 

 





Anniversaries 

Dec 4    Don & Shelby Marks          37 years 

Dec 7    John & Donna Holstine   56 years 

Dec 9    Brian & Julie Thate             19 years 

Dec 10   Greg & Cheryl Ashland     25 years 

Dec 18   Terry & Marcia Winegar   37 years 

Dec 23   Robert & Diane Neusch     53 years 

Dec 30   Lance & Jenny Willard      24 years  

Birthdays 

   Dec 2   Antonio Johnson 
     Betty Jones 
 

   Dec 3   Julie Thate 
 

   Dec 4   Harold Stepanek 
 

   Dec 5  Jim Hough 
 

   Dec 6  Mackenzie Brummond  

   Dec 7   Cynthia Celander 
      Mary Beth Snyder 
 
   Dec 10 Jenna McAlister 

   Dec 11 Jonathon Meschke 

   Dec 14 Jan Shaffer 
     Kay Campe 
     Christina Hainy 
 

   Dec 15 Jacob Shoen 
     Braden Grefe 
     Tabitha Wayman 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Dec 17 Kim Shaffer 

  Tim Huset 
 

Dec 20 Craig Nelson 
  Trenton Jorgensen 
 

Dec 23 Caroline Olsonü 
  Melva Tonne 
 

Dec 25 Gretchen Jorgensen 

Dec 26 Rev. Cory Germain 
              Emma Germain 

 
Dec 28 Cathy Celander 

Dec 29 Eric B. Johnson 
   Jesse Lasch 
             Kora Kay Lasch  

 
Dec 30 Destiny Massey 

  Ellen Germain 
 

Dec 31 Katelyn Draper   



A special thank you goes out 

to the volunteers who assist 

with getting the newsletter 

out each month. 

 
Due to the publication and 
distribution of the Annual 
Report, there will not be a 
January newsletter.   

Fareway and  Hy-Vee Receipts  Report as of 17 November 2019 

During the last four weeks, $13,169.33 (8.78%) worth of  Hy-Vee slips were turned in.   

After 36 weeks, Hy-Vee is at $139,586.64 (93.06%) toward the 11th $150,000 goal.  At the   

current rate, with the slips that I will pick up in the 8th of  December should get us to the 
$150,000 goal. 

 

During the same four weeks, $1,148.21 (1.43%) worth of  Fareway slips were received.  After 
63 weeks, Fareway is at $67,595.35 (45.06%) toward our 3rd $1,000 from Fareway Store.   

At the current rate it will still take another year and half  to reach the $150,000 goal 

 
Thanks for bringing in all those slips and keep those slips coming. 
 

Reported by Jim Bock   

 

To view the full color version of 

the newsletter, you’ll find it on 

the church website at: 

http://www.fairmontucc.org/  

<— cartoon submitted by Jim Bock 

 

http://www.fairmontucc.org/

